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NOTICE TO CARRY OUT SHRUB REMOVAL WITHIN PILNING 
AND SEVERN BEACH CEMETERY ON THE TOP OF 

UNATTENDED GRAVES 
 

Dated 4th September 2020 – Cemetery Clerk 
 
Pilning and Severn Beach Parish Council have a duty to enforce “Cemetery Rules 
and Regulations” within our Cemetery Grounds. With that in mind we try to make 
every effort to contact grave owners and parishioners if there is an issue to be 
discussed. 
 
Over the years, people move away or die, leaving behind unattended graves. Items 
on the grave are the responsibility of the grave owners. The Burial Authority have 
a duty to highlight any issues on a grave giving the owner the chance to carry out 
any repair or remedial works.  
 
If anyone in the local area knows any contact details for the owner of Grave No 
308 in the Old Section, the family name is POMPHREY, please contact the 
Cemetery Clerk on 01454 201205. 
 

Pomphrey Edward George 50y   14th Nov 2011 308 

Pomphrey Fred Ernest 94y CR 16th Nov 2011 308 

 
This grave has a shrub / tree which is overgrown and in need of removal.  
 
This notice is to allow enough time to ask any family members to please remove.  
 
If no contact has been made from six months of this date, the Burial Authority will 
remove in accordance with Health and Safety Legislation.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


